WCRA Minutes from the November 9, 2000 Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by the President, Joe, N9WRO, and introductions were made by the board and all attendees. A motion was made and accepted to approve the minutes of the October meeting. Vice-President, Janie, AE9JG, mentioned that the room at Wheaton College will not be available for the first Friday in May. Kim (our treasurer in training?) stood in for Treasurer, John W9LQL, and gave a report of the club’s financial condition. Custodian, Kurt, KB9RTO, reported that the club truck was at JOTA and hosted 61 visitors. Membership, Carol, KB9FYL, one new member was voted in at this meeting, Philip, W9TUD. Hamfest, John, N9MWF, reported that much has transpired since the last meeting. The Chicago Motor Speedway is having mandated construction, and will be unable to host the Hamfest. Thanks to a lot of hard work by the Hamfest committee and cooperation of the Chicago Motor Speedway, arrangements are being made with the Hawthorne Racetrack. The Racetrack is just two miles south of the Speedway. Stickers with the new location were printed and are being affixed to all advance-sales hamfest tickets. Volunteers are still needed.  The hamfest website is www.wheatonhamfest.org. Public Relations, Eileen, N9TWS, brought in copies of an article printed in the Elmhurst Press as well as 11 other suburban Press Publication newspapers. The article which spanned three pages, was written by Marie Lazzara, and featured photos and quotes from several WCRA members. Dale, NJ9E, showed the Alinco dual band HT that the club received from the ARRL. This was the prize for coming in fourth (out of 25) for the presentation on Amateur Radio during the showing of the movie, Frequency. RAB, Don, N9NYX, reminded the members that we must make a decision regarding the 220 repeater. It will need some expenditures for repairs. Don also reported that the 220 machine sees regular usage. Training, Rich, AA9KZ, reported that the Tech class has 12 enrollees (update: one of the students has already passed the test!). Field Day, Dale NJ9E, reported that WCRA came in first in the 10A category. Christmas Party, Ruth, KA9RZG, said that arrangements could be made at the Arrowhead Country Club as long as at least 25 people could attend. Ruth took a quick count and had the necessary number. The cost will be $25/adult and $14 for children (2-12 incl.). Checks should be made payable to WCRA. The party will take place on Sunday, December 3 at 4PM. Interested members should contact Ruth. Hamletter, Don, N9NYX, reported that, due to some changes, a few members may not have received the Hamletter. A motion was made and seconded to accept the committee reports. The meeting was adjourned at 20:30, and refreshments were served.

